Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, November 19, 2015, 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m., Open House

PLACE: Cocoa Beach Country Club, River Room, 5000 Tom Warriner Boulevard, Cocoa Beach, FL 32931
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 430667-1-52-1 and 430667-2-52-1.

Project Description: State Road (SR) A1A northbound (Atlantic Avenue) and southbound (Orlando Avenue) one-way pairs from south of Sherry Lee Lane to north of Sunflower Street - Maintenance and Safety Improvements, Brevard County, Florida.

This project consists of maintenance and safety improvements to SR A1A northbound (Atlantic Avenue) and southbound (Orlando Avenue) one-way pairs. The project extends from south of Sherry Lane to north of Sunflower Street. In addition to resurfacing of the existing pavement, this project includes adding sidewalks, ADA improvements and safety upgrades. This project is funded for construction in the summer of 2016.
A flyer will be distributed at the meeting.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator at (386)943-5367 or Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Jennifer Smith.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Renee Booker at Moffatt & Nichol, 1025 Greenwood Boulevard, Lake Mary, FL 32746, (407)562-2030, rbooker@moffattnichol.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.
For more information, you may contact either Sarah Van Gundy, FDOT Project Manager, at (386)943-5551, sarah.vangundy@dot.state.fl.us or Renee Booker at Moffatt & Nichol at (407)562-2030, rbooker@moffattnichol.com.
Additional information on the project and a presentation video are also available at www.cflroads.com.
